
 
 

RECOMMENDATION:  

MUNICIPALITY OF ARRAN-ELDERSLIE 
  
 

 

STAFF REPORT 

 

COUNCIL 

May 25, 2021 

SRREC 21.11 

 

SUBJECT: Paisley Tennis Court Project 

 

 

 

Be It Resolved that Council hereby: 

1) Receive the Report SRREC 21.11 regarding the Paisley Tennis Court Project; 

and 

2) That Council hereby approve the MEI Paving Contractors to complete this 

project at a cost of $ 25,317.00 excluding applicable taxes. 

 

 Submitted by: Reviewed by:  

 

                                                                               Christine Fraser-McDonald 

 

Carly Steinhoff Christine Fraser-McDonald 

Manager of Facilities, Parks & Recreation Acting CAO 

 

BACKGROUND: 

 

Included within the 2021 Recreation Capital Budget are funds to improve the tennis 

courts in Paisley. The area is a two-court asphalt surface with the posts for the nets 

being in poor condition. 

 

Staff have reached out to multiple contractors to obtain quotes however only one 

(1) company indicated interest in completing this project. 

 

MEI Paving provided two (2) options for the Municipality to consider, which are 

shown in the quote attached. Staff are suggesting that Council approve MEI 

Paving to complete this project using option A, Plexi-Pave surfacing. The quote 

includes all preparation, painting and post repair. There are no guarantees that this 

will not crack or pond in the future. 

 

This court has been in deteriorating for many years. It has been noted within the 



SRREC 21.11 

May 25, 2021 

Page 2 

 

 

Recreation Master Plan that there is a need within Arran-Elderslie to repair existing 

infrastructure and develop multi-court areas. Staff will work with MEI Paving to 

ensure this area can accommodate tennis, pickle ball and potentially other sports 

in the future. 
 

FINANCIAL/STAFFING/OTHER IMPLICATIONS: 

    

  The plexi-pave surface option is quoted at $ 25,317.00, excluding taxes. There is         

$ 15,000.00 within the 2021 Capital Budget, leaving a shortfall of $ 10,317.00 plus the 

unrecoverable tax amount. Staff are suggesting that the additional funding can 

come from Capital ID 3994, Dr. Milne Retaining Wall, with a total budget of $25,000. 

Staff are working to determine a solution for the retaining wall issues at Dr. Milne 

Park however, it is believed that there are sufficient funds to repair the retaining wall 

and cover the overage for the tennis courts.  

 

 

CONCLUSION: 

 

That Council approve the recommendation as presented in report SRREC 21.11 

dated May 25, 2021. 

 

APPENDICES: 

 

Appendix A -MEI Paving Contractors Quote 


